
 
 


GEN 21-02  

IN THE STATE BAR COURT 

================================-=======-=================== 

ORDER RE STATE BAR COURT BUSINESS 
RELATED TO STATE BAR FACILITIES REOPENING 

============:::;;:;::;:;::;;;;;:;;===================================:::::=== 

Effective Febiuary 1, 2021, the State Bar offices in San Francisco and Los Angeles are 

reopen to the public from the hours of I 0:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. During these hours, the State Bar 

Court lobby and filing window are open to the public. Parties may continue to submit pleadings 

electronically pursuant to State Bar Court Rules of Practice, rule 1111. 

The State Bar Court will continue to conduct proceedings remotely using video, audio, and 

.telephonic means for remote appearances. Unless otherwise ordered, remote court events, 

including but not limited to trials and oral argument, will continue to be held as scheduled. 

Amended General Order 20-08, Order re State Bar Court Business Related to State Bar 

Facilities Closure is hereby rescinded based on the State Bar facilities reopening. 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

PURCELL 
Catherine D. Purcell 

Presiding Judge 


